
PLANNING & STANDARDS DIVISION

FEB I I 2Oll]
SUPPLEMENATAL COMMENTS OF RICHARD J. WEISBERG

My name is Richard J. Weisberg. I reside at 34 Prince’s Pine Road, Norwalk, CT 06850. I
snbmit the comments below to supplement the written comments I previously submitted to the
Connecticut Department of En¥irolmaental Protection at its public hearing on February 3, 2010,
in response to its Notice soliciting comments to its Proposed Revisions To Connecticut Water
Quality Standards, dated December 22, 2009 (the "Proposed Revisons").

I did not make the following comment at the February 3 hearing, since being allotted only 3
minutes of time tended to preclude this, and it relates to a matter of form, which is difficult to
describe in writing. I will try below.

In Appendix E of the Proposed Revisions, I noted that its organizational format, i.e., the
designations of the sections, sub-sections, and sub-sub-sections, etc, were not standardized.
Indeed, Appendix E looked like it had been prepared by 3 or 4 different individuals, each of
whom had his or her own designation system. For example, in the second section of Appendix
E, the designations are as follows: section (Roman numerals - upper ca~e); sub-sections
(Arabic numerals); sub-sub-sections (alphabetical -uppercase). In the fiftl~ section of the
designations are as follows: section (Roman numerals - upper case); sub-sections (no
designation, or Arabic numerals, or alphabetized - upper case); sub-sub-sections (alphabetized
- lower case, or roman numerals - lower case). This is somewhat confusing to the reader, and I
would think that the Department would wan~ to standardize its organizational format
throughout its WQS.

Thank you for your consideration.

Respectfully submitted,

Richard J. We~b’~rg
February 8, 201"0"


